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FOREST VIEW HIGH SCHOOL 

TE KURA O TE WAO NUI A TANE 
 

Kia Kaha!  Kia Toa!  Kia Manawanui! – Courage Knows No Defeat 

28 February 2020  

FVHS VALUES:  Whanaungatanga; Innovation; Strong Resilience; Excellence 
 

 

Kia ora koutou, Kia orana, Bula vinaka, Talofa lava, Mālō e lelei, Warmest greetings to you all! 

 

A very warm welcome to all of our Year 9 students and 
our new students from other year levels throughout 
our school. We are delighted you and your families 
have made the decision to join us on this amazing 
adventure. To our returning students we are very 
happy to see you have returned safe and well after 
enjoying your summer break.  

This year we have a number of new staff we have 
formally welcomed to our school in our recent Powhiri. 
This was a lovely day and we are very grateful some of 
you were able to join us. For the first time we held our 
powhiri outside. We welcomed in the following new 
staff: 

Jason Jowett – Senior Leader for Year 11, 12 and 13 
students. 

Ngaire Taikato – Senior Leader for Year 9 and 10 
students. 

Julie Teao – Wellness Liaison Teacher (Guidance area of 
our school) 

Chris Teague – Curriculum Leader of Science 

Natasha Stanton – Science and Biology Teacher 

Elise Tilsley – Science and Chemistry Teacher 

Naomi Joyce – PE, Health and Science Teacher 

Frank Tasi – Maths and PE/Health Teacher 

Abel Brown – Cook Island Maori Teacher 

Linda Martin – Business Manager 

We are delighted to welcome these new staff to our 
Forest View High School whanau and we look forward 
to working with you this year and in future years. 

SCHOOL PAINTING: 

If you have been in to school lately you will have seen 
we are making progress with the painting but it is still 
ongoing. Please be assured we are working closely with 
the painting company to ensure a quality finish in a 
timely manner. Once the painting is complete the 
outside of the school will start to take shape. At times 
we will need to block off certain areas and students will 
be asked to use alternative entries/exits. The painting 
team are aiming to complete the job by the end of 
March. 

 

NEW STAFF & STUDENTS POWHIRI 

New Staff - Left: Mr Chris Teague - Front left: Mrs Julie Teao – 
Mrs Naomi Joyce - Mrs Ngaire Taikato - Miss Elise Tilsley - 
Miss Natasha Stanton Back left: Mr Jason Jowett - Mr Apera Brown –  
Mr Frank Tasi – Mr Kotiau Joseph - Absent: Mrs Linda Martin  
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LAKE STRUCTURE: 

 

 

MARAETAI (Red) 

Lake Meeting Space -Staffroom & Boardroom 

Senior Leader 
Ngaire Taikato 

ntaikato@fvhs.school.nz 
Nt 

Dean Maraetai 
RMP Tutor 

Angela Toy 

atoy@fvhs.school.nz 
To 

9Maraetai 
D’Arcy Belfield 

dbelfield@fvhs.school.nz 
Bl 

10Maraetai 
Arnie Paurini 

apaurini@fvhs.school.nz 
Pa 

11Maraetai 
Aarti Menon 

amenon@fvhs.school.nz 
Mn 

12Maraetai 
Lilla Lazar 

llazar@fvhs.school.nz 
Lz 

13Maraetai 
Julie Teao 

jteao@fvhs.school.nz 
Te 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

ARAPUNI (Blue) 

Lake Meeting Space - C4/C5 

Senior 
Leader 

Kathy McGovern 
kmcgovern@fvhs.school.nz 

Mv 

Dean 
Arapuni RMP 
Tutor 

Rachel Toy 

rtoy@fvhs.school.nz 
Ty 

9Arapuni 
Abel Brown 

abrown@fvhs.school.nz 
Bw 

10Arapuni 
Frank Tasi 

ftasi@fvhs.school.nz 
Ta 

11Arapuni 
Mark Bannister 

mbannister@fvhs.school.nz 
Ba 

12Arapuni 
Naomi Joyce 

njoyce@fvhs.school.nz 
Pm 

13Arapuni 
Chris Teague 

cteague@fvhs.school.nz 
Tg 

OHAKURI (Green) 

Lake Meeting Space - D1/D2 

Senior 
Leader 

Jason Jowett 

jjowett@fvhs.school.nz 
Jg 

Dean 
Ohakuri 

RMP Tutor 

Jess Earnshaw 

jearnshaw@fvhs.school.nz 
Es 

9Ohakuri 
Rauhina Tipuna 

rtipuna@fvhs.school.nz 
Ti 

10Ohakuri 
Teresa Walker 

twalker@fvhs.school.nz 
Wk 

11Ohakuri 
Shri Menon 

smenon@fvhs.school.nz 
Me 

12Ohakuri 
Dean Garmonsway 

dgarmonsway@fvhs.school.nz 
Ga 

13Ohakuri 
Jocelyn Paiti 

jpaiti@fvhs.school.nz 
Pi 

WHAKAMARU (Yellow) 

Lake Meeting Space - Library 

Senior Leader 
Aaron Mutua 

amutua@fvhs.school.nz 
Mt 

Dean 
Whakamaru 
RMP Tutor 

Shenell Potoru-Kawhena 

spotoru@fvhs.school.nz 
Pk 

9Whakamaru 
Norman Treasurer 

ntreasurer@fvhs.school.nz 
Ts 

10Whakamaru 
Kotiau Joseph 

kjoseph@fvhs.school.nz 
Jp 

11Whakamaru 
Attila Kiss 

akiss@fvhs.school.nz 
Ki 

12Whakamaru 
Natasha Stanton 

nstanton@fvhs.school.nz 
Sn 

13Whakamaru 
Sandra Umaki 

sumaki@fvhs.school.nz 
U
m 
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If you would like to make an appointment to see the 
Arataki teacher please contact Student Services or feel 
free to email the teacher. All email address are 
available on page 2 and you are always welcome to 
contact teachers directly. 

If you have any concerns about your child’s learning 
which requires extra support please contact our 
SENCO – Rauhina Tipuna at rtipuna@fvhs.school.nz, 
you are also welcome to make appointments to come 
in and see her. 

Please note that school starts at 9.00 a.m. each day and 
finishes at 3.00 p.m. and we operate the same 
timetable each week. 

CURRICULUM / TIMETABLE / DAILY STRCTURE: 

This year we have had a number of changes to our daily 
structure which includes our tutor time 3 times a week. 
This is going to be renamed Arataki which means to 
guide/mentor. During these sessions’ students will 
work in either lake groups, smaller Arataki groups or as 
a year level. This time is used as teaching and learning 
time and will be important to overall student success.  

During the last week we have used this time for all lakes 
to build lake spirit through the learning of our school 
haka and school waiata and eventual competition. The 
competition was a beautiful display of our school spirit 
and the pride each lake has as well as overall unity of 
our students. As a staff we were very proud of our 
students and staff members for taking part in such a 
wonderful moving event. As a staff this was us also 
demonstrating that we are learning alongside our 
students and we are not experts in all things.  

On Wednesday we are going to be running Long 
Learning times from after our Arataki session. This is 
going to be renamed Akoranga which means learning 
programme/lesson/educational course. 

Staff have been busily putting together plans for the 
courses they will be running, students will make their 
choices this week and we will begin Akoranga sessions 
on the 4th of March. The Wednesday slots until that 
time will be taken up with Athletics this week and visits 
to Lakes the following week. 

We have aimed to employ new staff members this year 
to run as many of our classes as face to face classes this 
year including Calculus and Physics but students also 
have the opportunity to be able take classes from 
Volcanics if they would like to take a subject we cannot 
staff. Volcanics is where a teacher from another school 
around the country teaches a subject and schools who 
cannot staff that subject or there are timetable clashes 
allow their students to take part in these courses. 

Students should by now have sorted out any timetable 
issues they are having and be attending all classes on 
their timetables. If you have any concerns about 
timetables etc the first port of call will be your child’s 
Arataki teacher these are Lake based. 

UNIFORM: 

This year we have introduced a new uniform for our 
school and we have been flat our selling it. 

There are currently some items on back order and we 
are filling the orders as quickly as we can. 

Denise Brooks is running our uniform shop which is 
located just before Student Services. Students in the 
administration block. 

Year 10 to 13 may continue to wear the uniforms they 
had last year with the exception of the jacket. 

All students this year who wish to wear a jacket to 
school must wear the new school jacket. There is also a 
knitted jersey and vest available – these are a unisex 
item. Students can wear any combination of the 
uniform items with plain black socks and shoes or plain 
black sandals.  

Please note that if students have classes in the 
workshop (Wood, Metal and Food Technology) and 
wear sandals to school they will need to bring covered 
shoes to wear in those classes. 

We thank you for your patience with our uniform 
supply issues. Our students certainly look very smart in 
their new uniforms, thank you for your support. 

 

LIBRARY RENOVATION: 

During the summer break we have renovated our 
library space. It is starting to look really good as we put 
it all back together. We are beginning the process of 
moving the books onto the new shelves and eagerly 
await our new furniture to arrive. We are delighted to 
announce we were fortunate to be granted $78,768.26 
from Grassroots Trust to support the purchase of our 
new furniture. Once we have this in place we will have 
an official opening for our new space and invite you all 
to come in and look around. The Library is an important 
space for us and is well used for a number of events 
throughout the year. 
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TAKING PRIDE: 

This year one of the key messages I will be speaking 
with our students about will be Taking Pride. 

We would like our students to be proud of themselves 
when they set goals and achieve them or do everything 
possible to aim to achieve them even if they fall short, 
proud of their heritage and family connections, proud 
to be students of Forest View High School and proud 
even when they fail because at least they took a leap of 
faith and tried something new. 

A simple way students can begin this work is by wearing 
their uniform correctly and proudly receiving awards 
acknowledging their successes. Our Haka and Waiata 
competition last Friday was a real demonstration of 
taking pride in your lake. Those that did not take part 
in this event missed a special moment for our school. 
 
As we settle into the 2020 school year we look forward 
to all it will bring us and wish many blessings on our 
school families this year. As always if there is something 
we can help you with please contact us. 

Ngā mihi nui 
 
Jocelyn Hale 
Principal / Tumuaki 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Extended Leadership Team –  

Front: Deputy Principal: Mrs Kathy McGovern, 
Principal: Mrs Jocelyn Hale.  

Back: Senior Leader Years 11 - 13: Mr Jason Jowett, 
Senior Leader Years 9 - 10: Whaea Ngaire Taikato, 
Deputy Principal: Mr Aaron Mutua. 

 

 

 

EMAIL ADDRESSES: 

If you are still receiving school correspondence by post 
and have an email address, please contact us so that 
we can send the newsletter and any other 
correspondence by email. 
This means you will get the information much sooner. 

Sally Cribb 
Principals PA 
 

STUDENT SERVICES INFORMATION: 
Blanket Consent Form: 

Can we have the Blanket Consent form returned to 
Student Services please. The blanket consent form was 
sent out over the holiday period by post, however, if it 
has been misplaced, please have your child pick up a 
spare copy to be signed and brought back to Student 
Services as soon as possible. 

Update of Personal Details: 

If your child has had a change of address or any other 
contact details or information, please contact Student 
Services on the details below or a written note with the 
correct details is acceptable. Thank you. 

School Absence: 

If your child is away from school, please leave a detailed 
message on the following options: 

Phone: 07 8865219 - Option 2 to leave a message. 

Email: attendance@fvhs.school.nz 

Txt: 022 0880 180 

If your child is away sick for three or more consecutive 
days, we do require a medical certificate 

Rachel Bennion 
Student Services 
 

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS: 
Hours for buying school uniform are 8.30 a.m. – 9.30 
a.m. Mon – Fri. Outside these hours please se Mrs 
McGovern. 

Denise Brooks 
Uniform Shop Manager 
 

PARENT / STUDENT / ARATAKI CONFERENCES: 
These are being held on Monday 6th of April - 8:30 a.m. 
to 6.00 p.m. Students will only attend school for their 
conference slot on this day. These will last for between 
20 to 30 minutes. Students must attend in full school 
uniform and only come in for their conference. 

Parents may book their own conferences by going to 
www.schoolinterviews.co.nz and enter the event code 
5dy7x and follow the prompts. 
 

mailto:admin@fvhs.school.nz
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YEAR 13 CAMP: 

Year 13 camp was a great way to start the year for 
those able to attend, FVHS once again worked in 
association with POET (Perry Outdoor Education Trust) 
to organise an exciting and positive experience for our 
student’s destination, the beautiful Pouakani Marae, 

Mangakino. 

After our Powhiri, 
students settled 
quickly to work, 

putting thought in 
to what they 

could contribute 
as the senior 

students Forest 
View High School 

items up for 
discussion ranged 

from School Ball 
to Fundraising to 

mentoring our 
Junior Students, 

our VIP dinner and 
many more. 

Next the Amazing Race with clues to solve and 
challenges to overcome, a fantastic opportunity to 
have fun while learning to work with each other. The 
evening was spent debating, talking, laughing and 
singing. 

Day two started with a session of problem solving and 
more thought into what students hoped to gain from 
the year. In the afternoon we held a unique event - 
“The Good 
Taniwha” 
which involved 
teamwork to 
complete a 
construction 
challenge, 
baking, rafting, 
mountain 
biking and a 
trek. 
Afterwards 
students 
worked as a 
team to host 
our VIP dinner 
for staff and 

friends of FVHS 
Our year 13’s welcomed, cooked and cared for our 
guests during their time with us. 

After dinner we had the pleasure of listening to Dave 
Williams who as well as being one of our POET 
facilitators is an adventurer who has the goal of being 
the first in the world to summit the highest mountain 
on all seven continents starting from sea level, at this 
stage he has completed four. His talk was amazing and 
engaging for our students. 

Day three was summing up time with students 
completing a scavenger hunt and then preparing a 
story around the items to reflect the learning from 
camp then enjoying some time together at the Lake 
front. 

Kathy McGovern 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 
 

 

YEAR 9 MARAE TRIP: 

It was with great excitement that the Year 9 students 
boarded their buses and departed for Mokai Marae on 
Thursday 20th February. The main objective for staff 
was to get to know the students, in and out of a school 
setting, and for the students to get to know their peers.  

Matua Robert and Whaea Poihaere met us at the 
Marae to support us with the Powhiri. After our 
morning tea Matua Nigel Te Hiko delivered an in-depth 
history of the Marae and the development of the 
geothermal station. the hothouse business, farming, 
sustainability initiatives and the development of the 
Miraka Factory. 

The team building games commenced after lunch with 
tug of war, 3-legged racing and relays and prep began 
for my birthday concert. Time was made available for 
relaxing with cards, chess, droughts, connect 4 and 
sketching of kowhaiwhai patterns. 

I would like to thank the Year 9 students for their 
patience, enthusiasm and for a wonderful concert. On 
behalf of the students I would like to extend a huge 
thanks to Joss Hale, Sally Cribb and their team of senior 
students for catering a delicious dinner and shopping 
for our kai. 

Thanks to the staff who supported, especially to Mr 
Joseph, Mr Brown and Whaea Rau who were by my 
side for the entire trip. 

Nga Mihi 

Ngaire Taikato 
Senior Leader Years 9 - 10 
 

POUAKANI MARAE MANGAKINO - 
YEAR 13 CAMP 
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CELEBRATING NCEA SUCCESS: 

It is with great pride that we share with our Forest View 
community our high achievers from 2019. To every 
student who worked alongside their Teachers to gain 
their NCEA certificate, we congratulate you all on your 
attainment of your qualification. 

To the students who persevered towards an excellence 
or merit endorsement in either a subject or overall 
certificate, we recognize the high expectation and hard 
work each of you have applied to your work ethic and 
congratulate you all on this fine achievement. 

These students were recognized at our recent NCEA 
Achievement dinner evening. 

Subject Endorsements 

To gain a subject endorsement a student needs to 
achieve 14 credits at Merit or Excellence Level, of those 
14 credits, at least 3 credits should come from an 
external. 
 
Level 1 Subject with Merit 

Briar Gash High Performance Sport with Merit 

Leah Robinson High Performance Sport with Merit 

Jade Church Art with Merit 

Christopher Griffiths Science with Merit 

Faith Healey Geography with Merit 

Juliette Hill 
English with Merit 

Nicole Steiner 
Statistics with Merit 

Isaiah Lopez – Physical Education with Merit 

Shirley Glassie-Ginns Cook Islands Maori with Merit 

 

Level 1 Subject with Excellence  

Juliette Hill Science with 
Excellence 

Riley Comer – High 
Performance Sport with 
Excellence 

Level 2 Subject with Merit 

Jorja Chapman 
Mathematics with Merit 

Jemma Guitink Art with 
Merit 

Minette Cabbigat History 
and English with Merit 

Deklin Taumata English & 
Biology with Merit  

Olivia MacPherson History, 
English, Mathematics, Biology with Merit 

Kiana McLean English with Merit 

Level 2 Subject with 
Excellence 

Shoney Wilson Art with 
Excellence 

Meg Hamley Art and 
Text with Information 

Management with 
Excellence 

Hannah Guitink Art and 
Text with Information 

Management with 
Excellence 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RILEY COMER WITH HER 
EXCELLENCE AWARDS 

OLIVIA MacPHERSON 

KIANA McLEAN & 
 SHONEY WILSON GLASSIE WHANAU &  

MJ BLANCHARD 

Juliette Hill, Faith Healey & 
Shirley Glassie-Ginns 
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Level 3 Subject with Merit 

Lana Korsten Geography with Merit  

Renee Hurliman –High Performance Sport with Merit  

Kirsty 
Parker 
English 
with 
Merit 

Thomas 
Noel 

Calculus 
and 
Physics 
with 
Merit 

Level 3 Subject with Excellence  

Chloe Comer High Performance Sport with Excellence  

Grace Waldon High Performance Sport with Excellence 

Kirsty Parker History with Excellence 

Certificate Endorsements  
For a NCEA certificate to be endorsed with Merit or 
Excellence, a student must gain 50 credits at Merit or 
Excellence at the level of the certificate or above. 

Level 1 Endorsed with Merit  

Kailia 
Abbott 

Jade 
Church 

Denzel 
Glassie-
Mindoro 

Christopher Griffiths 

Leah Robinson 

Isaiah Lopez 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Level 1 Endorsed with Excellence 
Juliette Hill 

Shirley Glassie-
Ginns  

Faith Healey 

Riley Comer 

Level 2 
Endorsed with 
Merit 

Minnette 
Cabbigat 

Jorja Chapman 

Shuntay Daniel 

Caitlyn Garner 

Kiana McLean 

Deklin Taumata 

Shoney Wilson 

 

 

Level 2 Endorsed with Excellence 

Olivia MacPherson 

Tuata Tunupopo 

 

Level 3 Endorsed with Merit 

Renee Hurliman 

Thomas Noel 

 

 

Level 3 Endorsed with Excellence 

Lana Korsten 

Chloe Comer 

Naya Daniel 

Kirsty Parker 

Grace Waldon 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TENAIA DANIEL 

JORJA CHAPMAN 

JADE CHURCH 

JULIETTE HILL WITH HER BEAUTIFUL WHANAU 
KIRSTY PARKER, WITH PROUD 

DAD & TUATA TUNUPOPO 

ISAIAH LOPEZ 

DENZEL GLASSIE-MINDORO & WHANAU 
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PORINETIA FA’ATASI SOUTH ISLAND & GOLD COAST 
TOUR: 

On the 30th of November 2019 a group of 31 students, 
parents and staff started our Performing Arts tour of 
the South Island and the Gold Coast performing our 
show called ‘Maui of NMofoali’I’. We travelled by train 
from Hamilton to Wellington and stayed the weekend 
in Porirua, performing for the community there. 

Our trip across Cook Strait was comfortable with the 
students taking the opportunity to perform for 
travellers from all around the world, some traveling as 
far as Israel. 
Germany and 
the Isle of 
Man. 

Some of the 
places we 
stayed in, 
performed at 
and visited 
were: 
Ashburton, 
Christchurch, 
Al Noor 
Mosque, New 
Brighton Pier, 
Dunedin, the 
former home 
of NZ band 
SIX60, Baldwin 
Street (now 
the second 
steepest street 

in NZ). Invercargill, Bluff, Sydney, Brisbane, Gold Coast, 
Sea World, Movie World, Wet n Wild, Dream World,  

South Bank lagoon in Brisbane city. We were spoilt on 
this tour by our hosts at each of our stays and by the 
many people with connections to Tokoroa. 

We spent many hours on the bus travelling through the 
South Island and admiring the beauty of our country. 
Sometimes we appreciated the prices for things in 
Tokoroa when we came upon small rural town shops 
hahaha who closed early and whose prices were 
expensive. 

Just before Kaikoura we stopped at a little caravan 
called Nins Bin for some crayfish and performed for the 
owner who gave us some freebies and two rubbish 
bags full of paua shells to use for our new set of 
costumes. While we were at Sea World on the Gold 
Coast, Miss Paiti and some of our students got to go 
snorkelling with stingrays and turtles. Our sincere 
thanks go to our parents, families and friends who 
supported us with our fundraising throughout the year. 
Thank you also to the staff, parents and supporters 
who work tirelessly in the background for our group, 
your work is very much appreciated by us all. 

To all the students who came on the tour, the parents 
and staff, thank you for a wonderful and memorable 
trip taking your talents and sharing them with people 
we were fortunate to meet. 

OUR TALENTED PORINETIA FA'ATASI 

SNORKLING WITH MISS PAITI 

FUN AT SEAWORLD 

mailto:admin@fvhs.school.nz
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MEITAKI MA’ATA: 

Practice for 2020 are held on Wednesday evenings 
from 6pm – 9pm in the Music room. All are welcome. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

SENIOR BALL: 

This year our school Senior Ball will be held on Saturday 
4th April in the school auditorium. The theme is 
‘Enchanted Forest’. Ticket prices will be advertised to 
students by the end of the week. 

We have a Quiz Night fundraising event towards our 
Senior Ball on Saturday 14th March, 7.00 p.m. at the 
Tokoroa Club. At $10 pp, we invite families and friends 
to organise teams of four or five to support this 
venture. 

Mr A. Mutua 
Deputy Principal & Teacher in Charge – Ball 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL CLASS / ID / PHOTOS – DATE CHANGE: 

Due to a large number of our students being out on 
school activities on Tuesday 3rd March we have moved 
photos to a later date. School photos will now be held 
on Friday 20th March. Students please keep an eye on 
the daily morning notices for your lake photo times. 

Unfortunately, time was not on our side to 
accommodate for everyone. Our selection of dates was 
very limited and this was the date that suited the 
majority of the school. 
 

COMING EVENTS: 

Tues-Fri 10-13 Mar Year 9 Camp 

Tues 10 Mar Athletic Zones 

Sat 14 Mar Ball Committee Quiz Night 

Mon 16 Mar Teacher Only Day 

Wed 18 Mar Wai-BOP SS Athletic Champs 

Fri 20 Mar School Class / ID Photos 

Mon 23 Mar Maori Whanau Hui 

Tues 31 Mar Next Newsletter 

Mon 6 Apr 
Parent / Student / Arataki 
Conferences 

 

MORE SCHOOL PICS FROM THE YEAR SO FAR: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PORINETIA FA'ATASI BLESSINGS BEFORE THEIR TOUR 

ATHLETICS 2020 

YEAR 9 MARAE TRIP - 
WAITING FOR DINNER 
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MORE SCHOOL PICS FROM THE YEAR CONTINUED: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

MEET THE STAFF 
BBQ EVENING 

YEAR 9 MOKAI 
MARAE  TRIP 

STAFF & WHANAU ROUND 
LAKE TAUPO RUN / WALK 

ATHLETICS  
2020 
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FOREST VIEW HIGH SCHOOL ATHLETICS RECORDS: 

A trip down memory lane. You will spot some Black Ferns, Olympians, World Champions, All Blacks and even our new 
All Blacks coach records still hold today. Congratulations to all these record holders who are part of our school's 
history. Well done to current student Jozyius Tunupopo (highlighted below in yellow) who broke the record for 
Senior boys Javelin held since 1998 by past student Ray Everest. 
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